
December 11, 2020  
 
Matthew J. Smith, PE 
TranSystems 
1475 E. Woodfield Road, Suite 600 
Schaumburg, IL 60173 
 
Reference: North Aurora Road Underpass 
  Pennsbury Lane to Frontenac Road 
  Section No. 06-00133-00-BR 
  RFP No. 16-135 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
The City of Naperville has reviewed your draft Supplement #2 dated November 25, 2020.  As 
you are aware this supplement will require an amendment to the intergovernmental agreement 
(IGA) between the City of Naperville, Naperville Township, and the City of Aurora.  The 
completion of the IGA will take up to three months and must be in place before the supplement 
can be processed. 
 
The original contract for Wang Engineering has an upper limit of $114,893.84.  As of their last 
invoice dated November 11, 2019 (included in TranSystems invoice #35) Wang Engineering 
completed their original scope of work and has $34,152.25 remaining in their contract.   
 
The scope of services from Wang Engineering included in Supplement #2 documents two 
types of work.  A portion of this work will be completed within the upper limit of the original 
contract.  The remaining portion of the work (drilling coordination, permit fees, additional 
railroad liability insurance costs and flagging costs) increases the upper limit by $7,796 to 
$122,689.84.  This work is needed now while the IGA is being coordinated. 
 
At this time, you are authorized to proceed to direct Wang Engineering to complete the drilling 
coordination, permit fees, additional railroad liability insurance costs and flagging costs related 
to the needed geotechnical engineering services for the BNSF retaining wall modification as 
noted in Supplement #2. This work can be billed against the current remaining budget until the 
time that Supplement #2 is approved.  The upper limit for Wang Engineering will remain at 
$114,893.84 and no billing is allowed above this upper limit. If Supplement #2 is approved, 
then the upper limit for Wang Engineering will increase to $122,689.84.  The current upper 
limit of the contract ($2,023,898.35) remains the same until the supplement is approved. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please call me at (630) 514-1179. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Andy Hynes, PE, PTOE 
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Deputy City Engineer/Transportation, Engineering, and Development Business Group 
City of Naperville 
  
 
Accepted by: ________________ 
  Matthew J. Smith 

TranSystems 
 


